
 

 

August 30, 2023 

 

Dear Friend of the library,  

Attached is the Friends and Foundation St. Helena Public Library Annual Report for fiscal year 
2022-23. We are so grateful for your generous support which enabled the library to offer programs 
and services which enhance the user experience. Please let me know if you have any questions or 
comments. We would love to hear from you.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Carol Gruetzner      Laura Symon 
Board President      President Elect 
St. Helena Friends and Foundation  
 
email:  friends@shplfoundation.org 
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St. Helena Library 
FRIENDS AND 
FOUNDATION 

P.O. Box 171, St. Helena CA 94574 

www.shplfoundation.org 

Annual Report 2022-2023 
A message from our Board of Directors 

We are delighted to bring you this update on how your gifts have 
allowed the St Helena Public Library to advance the mission of the 
library and to meet the needs of our wonderful community. Federal, 
State, and local funding do not cover the costs of community 
programs, new e-books, part-time staffing and infrastructure 
repairs.  Your gifts in 2022-23 of $136,104.00 helped us continue the 
tradition of St. Helena having one of the finest rural libraries in 
California. 

 
For more than 125 years the library has been a focal point for 

encouraging learning, civic dialogue, and building social connectivity. 
When residents needed a gathering place to meet, the library has been 
a safe and trusted meeting place. Your patronage this past year will 
enable us to not only keep our doors open but will also enable our 
leadership team to create the library of the future for our children and 
grandchildren. 

Please visit our website 
 www.shplfoundation.org/donate 

to make a donation. 
We look forward to seeing you at the library again soon. 

 

THE LIBRARY AS PEOPLE 
The library as people reflects the shift away from building collections 
to building human capital, relationships, and knowledge networks in 
the community. People are at the center of the library’s mission to 
inspire and cultivate learning, advance knowledge, and nurture and 
strengthen communities. While there are thousands of stories in the 
public library, the ones that matter most come with the people who 
use the library. The public library comes alive when it is teeming with 
people from all walks of life: from PARENTS reading with their 
children in colorful comfortable chairs, to TEENS learning how to 
write code for a new video game in a noisy learning lab, to STUDENTS 
meeting in a library classroom for group discussion as part of an 
online high school course, to JOB SEEKERS working on résumés in 
career centers, with guidance from a business librarian, to 
ENTREPRENEURS preparing presentations in co-working spaces, 
using the library-provided Wi-Fi and creating new products in maker 
spaces, to IMMIGRANTS learning English in classes and improving 
their job-seeking skills with the help of community mentors. 



 

 

What your support created 
Programs: 
Your gifts have made it possible for the library to offer 
educational programs that support early childhood 
development.  These popular after-school events nurture and 
strengthen the social fabric of our community and prepare our 
children to favorably compete in our rapidly changing world 
economy. 
Without your support the Foundation would not be able to offer 
educational entertainment that expands learning and enhances 
social connectivity and social discourse. These programs 
encourage and promote the acquisition of knowledge and foster 
creativity which drive improved productivity and prosperity. 
Your gifts made it possible for the library to offer the successful 
summer reading program for children and adults, “Read Beyond 
the Beaten Path” 
 
Materials: 
Your gifts made it possible for the SH library to purchase 
additional eBooks that are in high demand. These books are 
available in English and Spanish and are particularly valuable to 
students, jobseekers, entrepreneurs, immigrants, and retirees. 
 
Part-time staffing: 
Our exceptional library staff is led by Chris Krieden. Their 
dedication, knowledge, listening ears and friendly service are 
why our community loves to visit the library.  Your gifts have 
provided the, much needed, part-time staffing resources for: 
providing technical services, to the sorting and processing of 
book donations, to staffing the Children’s Library and, lastly, 
cleaning of returned CD’s and movies. 
  

Children’s tea party 

Easter 2023 

Halloween Activities 
PHYSICAL CHECK-OUTS 

2023 - 105,449 
2022 - 110,467 

OUR PROGRAMS 
2023 - 173 
2022 - 204 

DIGITAL CHECK-OUTS  
2023 - 30, 326 
2022 - 27,483 

ATTENDIES 
2023 - 4847 
2022 - 3,866 

Take away my people, but leave my 
factories, and soon grass will grow on the 

factory floors. Take away my factories, but 
leave my people, and soon we will have a 

new and better factory.  
—ANDREW CARNEGIE 

VISITS TO THE LIBRARY 
2023 - 59,765   
2022- - 45,142 

Salsa 
Kits 



 

 

Thank you to our generous 2022 - 2023 Donors. 

Every dollar you donate to Friends & Foundation helps make 
St. Helena Public Library one of the best  

small libraries in America! 

$5,000 — $11,000 
 

Mr. Mark Epstein 
Beth Nickel 

Mr. and Mrs. Dann Boeschen 

$2500 — $4,999 
 

Mr. and Mrs. John Patton 
The Craig and Kathryn Hall Foundation 

Ms. Janet Myers 
Mr. and Mrs. David Moreland 

Cort Schwanebeck Jim Wickesberg 

Tennessee Blix and David Slaby  
Mr. Larry Turley 

Ms. Gwen Warburton 
Cornerstones of Science 

Mr. and Mrs. David Pearson 
The Crescent Porter Hale Foundation 

Patricia Ericson 
Napa Valley Community Foundation 

Colleen Winters 
Niebaum-Coppola 

Ms. Pat Friday 
Antoinette & Brent McElroy 

Spottswoode Estate Vineyard & Winery 
Ms. Marie Oliver 

Ms. Cindy Pawlcyn and Mr. John Watanabe 
Malek Amrani 

Heidi & Scott Tucker 
Craig Becker 

Priest Ranch Winery 
Anne Elcon 

Carneros Inn 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stuart 

Jonathan Ochua 
Ehlers Estate 
Pennyweight 
Rod Dahlgren 

Rod’s of The Valley California 
Tamara & Steve Kalin 

Wager Wines 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Haslip 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Nissen 
Ms. Jane Pepe and Mr. Jeff Adams 

Alpha Omega 
Scott and Laura Symon 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Snowden 

Garen and Shari Staglin 
The Vice Wine 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Slawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Klaus Gruetzner 

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Meek 
Ms. Sandra Lowry 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Savidge 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Trinchero 

Bank Of America Charitable Foundation 
Ms. Mary Givens 
James B. Watson 

Craig Williams 
Carol Yurek 

Patrick & Anne Stotesbery 
Howard L. Levine & Susan Dana Jones Charitable Fund 

Emily Norfolk 

Ms. Martha Bothwell 
Ms. Ariana Peju 

Mr. and Mrs. Dave Zumwalt 
Mr. and Ms. Paul Dohring 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Doran 

Ms. Sally Wood 
Mr. Lavigne and Ms. Rothman 

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Ford Coppola 
George Pugh 

Skyscrape Foundation 
Don & Traci Cuppy 

John Anderson 
Woodhouse Chocolate 

Laura Levy 
Lillian Casey 

Diane Lloyd Butler 
Mara McGrath 

Ken Meek 
Jewish Community Foundation 

$1,000 — $2,499 

$500 — $999 



 

 

Lisa Macek 
Schramsberg Vineyards 

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Carlin 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Cakebread 

Mr. and Mrs. David Garden 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Whitehurst 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Corsetti 

Mr. Jay Greene 
Mr. and Ms. Dominique Clavel 

Shannon and Chris Kelly 
Charles & Maggie Hall 

Hall Coin Laundries 
Richard and Cheryl Henry 

Mary Ann Souza 
Todd De Vincenzi 

Inglenook 
Janice Meuter 

Mary Judith Pohlers 
Fideaux 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Thomas 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Stel 
Mr. & Mrs. Crichton 

Dennis and Mariam Hansen 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Novack 

Ms. Carol Frizzell and Mr. Donald Spirlock 
Marie Nola 

The Blackbaud Giving Fund 
Cynthia Corso 
WISH Boutique 

Carol and Tim Wehr 
Mr. & Mrs. Blake Newton III 

Susanna Hopgood 
Susan Levy 

Giovanni Scala 
Bistro Don Giovanni 

Ms. Mary Sue Frediani 
Ms. Lorraine Ruston and Mr. Bob Forrest 

Anna Choueau 
Hanna Baumann 

Jam Cellars 
Mr. Dario Sattui 

Helen Berggruen 
Charles Johnston 

Better World Books 
Ms. Antonia Allegra  

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Humphrey 
Ms. Bonnie Long and Mr. John Ponte 

Dolores Torrigino 
Mr. and Mrs. John Boyle 

Ms. Cynthia Voth 
Ms. Arleen Mellon 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cantrell 

Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wood 
Cynthia Sharp 

Cakebread Cellars 
Ellen Dooley 

Ben Hill 
Mr. John Heflebower 
E & J Gallo Winery 
Mr. Roger Riccardi 

Linda Neal 
Obsession Wine Company 

Thrift Recycling Management 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Farmer 

Mr. and Mrs. Manny Scrofani 
Mr. Rodney Rose 

Mr. and Mrs. Don Fraser 
Anna Chouteau 

Gail Lane 

Oliver Wildenhain 
Mr. Marcus Robbins and Mr. Wayne Armstrong 

Mr. and Mrs. John Muhlner 
Mr. Ronald Sharples 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Davies 
Ms. Janet Pagano and Mr. Lester Hardy 

Ms. Jennifer Lamb 
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Lawson 

Ms. Kathleen Patterson 
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Beckstoffer 

Ms. Barbara Bratt 
Mr. Merwyn Burrous 

Mr. and Mrs. Nick Coy 
Ms. Lynmari Calabi 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Croshaw 
Ms. Celia Cummings 

Ms. Michelle Barberi Hyde  
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Leeds 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter McCrae 
Ms. Diane Price and Mr. Norman Krause 

Mr.John Sales 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Scott 

Ms. Diane Stremel 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Sunseri 

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon White 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wollack 

Mr. and Mrs. Clay Timon 
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Zacherle 

Mrs. Delma Butler 
Byron & Nancy Carniglia 

Mr. Tom Rinaldi and Ms. Beverly Kinney 
Mr. Robert McCaffrey 

Mr.David Tillay 
Mr. Lawrence Papale and Ms. Mary Stephenson 

Ms. Sanda Manuila 
Ms. Stephanie Beaurain 

$250 — $499 

$1 — $249 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

Ms. Pat Michael 
Mr. Thomas DeWitt 

Ms. Tera Scott 
Ms. Coco Lopez 

Nancy & Paul Caffo 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Garvey 

Judith Devolder 
Ms. Susan Cottrell 
Ms. Chris Kreiden 

Marsa and John Tully 
Nancy Aaen 

Paula and Roger Goyins 
Richard Martin 
Andree Bryan 
William Wren 

"Ron & Ann Menegon 
Steves Hardware" 

Audrey Ward 
Betsy and Tony Holzhauer 

Lois Gouveia 
Thomas Gumina 

Anil Camelo 
Adair and Brian Tench 

Linda Comelo 
Damon Meyer 

Susan Smith-Allen 
Candice Buchanan 

Reynolds Comp Ins Fund 
David Cronin 

Jag Sogni 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Dunn 
Ms. Marjorie Hoyer-Smith 

Ms. Mariann Layne 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Bouligny 

Ms. Sylvia Griffiths 
Ms. Joanne Hatch 
Ms. Ethel Ramos 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Merla 
Ms. Dinah Cross James 

Mr. and Mrs. Allan Armstrong 

Ms. Joy Peters 
Ms. Paula Peterson 
Ms. Susan Pillsbury 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Krenke 
 Mr. Pete McClory and Ms. Holly Mason 

Ms. Alicia Hugg Cutting 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lewis 

Bill Hart 
Luc and Jodie Morlet 

Morlet Family Vineyards 
Ann & Fred Camacho 

Elizabeth and Rodney Green 
"Emily Griffin 
Nimbus Arts" 

Ms. Louise Switzer 
Mr. Alonso Villa 

Ms. Elia Pena De Rubio 
Ms. Ester Akersloot 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Paulus 
Ms. Jane Wallace 

Ms. Anne Marie Clifford 
Ms. Cathy Small 

Mr. and Mrs. John York 
Ms. Maureen Kelly 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Haas 
Dr. Diane LeBlanc 

Terry & Mary Ann Maurer 
Ms. Mora Cronin 

Vera Pestana 
Michelle Deasy 

Sharon Viale 
Ms. Jackie Rhodes 

Ms. Linda Rose 
Ms. Holly Rogers 

Carol Isaacs 


